


Restoring the CFA to a fully volunteer organization allows the CFA to cultivate a better            
workplace concentrating on training and equipment for individual brigades. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The ongoing industrial dispute has caused staff/volunteer relations to come to an all time low. 
The fire station has become a reactive rather than a productive environment to work in. 
Over the last four years I have seen my fellow work colleagues degraded and demoralized by the 
continuous use of firefighters being used as political footballs. 
 
In conclusion over the last thirty two years I have witnessed an increased demand for an urban 
based fire service in the area where I have worked most of my career. The rural fire stations that 
surrounded the Frankston area are now mostly urban, placing an ever increasing workload on 
those volunteer stations.  
The rational of giving those who volunteer their time and effort the independence and self 
governance is also I think long overdue. Along with this career staff from FRV will continue to 
work productively with the volunteers within the new system established and will provide an 
opportunity for that relationship to be reset in a positive manner for the protection of the 
Victorian community. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read my submission. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael T. Maypiece 
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